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Senator Lanza today announced that the Department of Sanitation will continue to handle special storm

debris collections in neighborhoods hit hard by Super Storm Sandy until Monday, January 14, 2013.

Since Sandy, Sanitation crews have been providing extra pickups of bulky storm debris to Staten Island,

southern Queens and Brooklyn neighborhoods on the day preceding each of their regularly scheduled

refuse collection days.  To date, Sanitation crews have collected more than 381,000 tons of debris as part

of the cleanup operations.

The Department has been removing non-commercial waste from homeowners engaged in small projects. 

However, homeowners who are undertaking large demolition and reconstruction projects must arrange for

their own dumpster by contacting a private rubbish removal service. 

Bulk and construction debris generated by hired contractors or fee-for-service personnel on home repair or

renovation projects is considered commercial waste and it is the responsibility of the contractor to arrange

for appropriate private disposal.

For additional information on DSNY refuse collection, please call 311 or visit www.nyc.com/sanitation.

 

https://webmail.nyc.gov/exchweb/bin/redir.asp?URL=http://www.nyc.com/sanitation

